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Volume #11, Issue #9 

Seminole County Public Schools 
 

May 2019 
WHERE GREAT MINDS GROW! 

Dear Eastbrook Families, 

Do you have a child entering kindergarten?  We will be having our 
annual kindergarten breakfast for incoming students on May 
16th. If you would like to attend, please RSVP by calling Alice 
Hickey at 407-746-7954 and leave a voicemail.  

As we approach the last day of school, I want to take this oppor-
tunity to thank everyone for their support of the students and 
staff at Eastbrook Elementary. I want to take this time to say 
thank you to the staff at Eastbrook. I would rank this group 
among the very best in the district for they are extremely pa-
tient, hard working, and committed to the students. Without our 
wonderful staff, we would not have the education we desire for 
our children. Congratulations on a very successful year.  

In addition to our excellent teaching and support staff, our par-
ents play a role in helping shape, guide, and promote success 
among our students. We know when we are working together we 
will make a positive difference in the lives of our students, fami-
lies, and the community. Special thanks to our PTA and SAC for 
all the contributions they have made for the students and staff 
of Eastbrook Elementary! Did you or someone you know serve as a 
Dividend volunteer this year? If so, please attend our Dividend 
Appreciation Event on May 24th at 9am.  

Lastly, I just have to thank our students for being the best stu-
dents in the county and for making our school an awesome place. 

 

 

S.A.C. News 
 

The School Advisory Council (SAC) assists the school in prepar-
ing, implementing, and evaluating the School Improvement Plan. 
The group is comprised of Eastbrook parents, teachers, and staff 
members. This year’s members are: 
 

Jill Aller, Rick Carver,  Sue Crowther, Robyn Edwards, Rafaela Figuero, 
LeeAnn Hinken, Scott Kunkle, Lisa Langston,  Cristina Parson, Melanie 
Shank,  Kayla Smith, Robin Swift,  and Dorcas Wilson 

Our S.A.C. dates for this year are as listed below:  

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in learning about the School Advisory Coun-
cil, please contact Mr. Carver for more information.   

He can be reached at 407-746-7900 or via email at 
ricky_carver@scps.k12.fl.us. 

Mr. Ricky Carver  

Principal   

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR  

May 1st—FSA Round 2 Begins —See Schedule on P. 7 

May 2nd—Health and Wellness Fair from 6pm to 7:30 

May 6th-10th—Teacher Appreciation Week 

May 7th—PTA Board Meeting at 6pm/SAC at 7:15 

May 13th, 14th & 16th—See schedule for music shows 

May 15th—PTA’s Pastries with Parents 

May 16th—Breakfast for INCOMING Kindergarteners 

May 17th—Key Kids at 9am and 5th Grade Party 

May 21st—5th Grade Awards at 9am 

May 22nd—Sonny’s Spirit Night from 5 to 9pm 

May 23rd and May 24th—Early Dismissal (1pm) 

May 24th—Dividend Appreciation Event in MC at 9am 

May 27th—Memorial Day/No School 

May 28th—Early Dismissal (1pm)/Report Cards Go Home 

May 29th—No School/Summer Break Begins 

September 4th  October 2nd  November 6th 

December 4th January 8th February 5th 

March 5th April 2nd May 7th 

Gabby Masseria 

Giada Ilasi 

Emma Herbert 

Daniel Davis 

Hunter Middleton 

Emma White 

Jaylah Miranda 

Carter Haag 

Delilah Johns 

Renner Silver 

Elijah Kyeyune 

Payton Gierke 

Kali Meree Rigby 

Mathew Furuyama 

Aldriana Torres 

Madyson Cancel 

Youdline Charles 

Caleb Rosado 

Mauricio Olvira-
Hernandez 

Neyland Adams 

Micah Spence 

Isabelle Lawrence 

Jayla Demmitt 

Rylee Hill 

Cameron Howard 

Jaelyn Bouraima 

Landon Jones 

Danica Plummer 

Jazmine Padilla 

Hayden Dzenutis 

Lucy McPherson 

Isaiah Smith 

Colton Childers 

Mia Hernandez-
Espinosa 

Gillia Silver 

Cadence Rawls 

Eva Herbert 

Tina Raulerson 

Aidan DeMeglio 

Zachery Bazo 

Alyssa Cabrera 

Current Student Enrollment: 790 FAIRNESS 

Congratulations to 
these KEY KIDS 
who were recognized 
at our ceremony in 
April.  

mailto:ricky_carver@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Parent%20Question%20or%20Comment%20(from%20Newsletter)
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Eastbrook-Elementary-School/240622536099034
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Eastbrook Local News: Primary Classes 

 

Our students had a great time with our in-
house zoo field trip!  As our last month of 

school approaches we will continue the 
framework and enjoy unit on oceans, ocean life, 
and summer fun.  To ensure your child is ready 
for first grade, please continue reading and 
writing on a daily basis.  Students will be 
assessed on all sight words by the end of the 
year.   

In math, we will be continuing our unit on 
measurement and being able to sort and classify 
data and use graphs to find information.    Please 
continue to work with your child on addition and 
subtraction to ten, counting to 100 and beyond 
by ones and tens, and correctly writing and 
forming numbers.  One of our social studies 
standards is that the student can name personal 
information such as their address and phone 
number.   We encourage you to practice this at 
home over the next few weeks.    

Our end of the year party will be a Splash Day 
celebration.  More information will be sent home 
in the coming weeks.  We are looking forward to 
a wonderful end to our year! 

Hello First Grade Families!  This is the last month of the 
school year, which is always a bittersweet time for stu-
dents and teachers.  While we are so excited for sum-
mer, we will miss each other very much.  This month we 

will treasure each and every experience we have together.  We 
are excited about our End of the Year Party on May 24.  If you 
are able to volunteer, please let your child’s teacher know.  We 
will need you from 8-12, and you must be an approved Dividend.   
 

Just because the school year is almost over, does not mean that 
we have stopped working.  On the contrary, this is a wonderful 
time where we can use the skills we’ve gained this year to tackle 
more difficult assignments.  In Literacy, we will read a variety of 
nonfiction texts on a topic and compile the facts to create a re-
port.  What a genuine link between reading and writing that will 
be!  We are also working on Computer Literacy lessons in the 
classroom using iPads and Puzzlets.  The students just love these 
lessons, and they are actually learning the basics of writing com-
puter code!  In Math, we will practice measuring length using both 
inches/feet and centimeters/meters.  If you’ve got a ruler at 
home, be sure to take it out so your child can practice.  Remind 
your child to always start at the correct end of the ruler, and not 
to measure from the middle!  Our final Science unit focuses on 
Heredity, where we will learn that while plant and animal young 
resemble their parents, there are still differences between them.  
In Social Studies, we will learn about Economics, focusing in on 
wants and needs, and supply and demand. 
 

Over the summer, please have your child read as much as possible 
so he/she doesn’t regress.  Your child’s teacher can recommend 
some titles or authors that are appropriate for his/her level.  
Also, have your child practice addition and subtraction facts 
through 10.  They should know these sums and differences auto-
matically, without having to count on or back.  As we reflect on 
this amazing year we have spent together, we thank you from the 
bottoms of our hearts for your enduring support and love.  We 
wish you and your families all the best in the future. 

It’s hard to believe we are coming to the end of 
our school year. Time flies when you’re working 
hard and learning so much! During our last month, 

we will be finishing up measurement as well as addition 
and subtraction of three digit numbers. We are review-
ing and drawing conclusions in reading as well as identi-
fying the author’s purpose, comparing and contrasting as 
well as finding facts and details in a passage utilizing 
biographies, and sequencing events in a story.   

Scientifically, we moved from the study of life cycles to 
the basic needs of plants and animals and the study of 
their habitats.  We have released butterflies and gone 
on our final away from school field trip.  Please check 
with your child’s teacher to find out which night your 
annual music show is.  It is a tradition here at Eastbrook 
and lots of fun! 

Finally, we have a week of fun planned with Themed Days 
and our End of the Year Party is scheduled for Wednes-
day, May 22nd, but we still have a lot of learning to do 
before then!   Please contact your child’s teacher if you 
are a registered dividend for the 2018-2019 school year 
and would like to volunteer your time for the End of the 
Year Party.   It will be very similar to our Holiday Cele-
bration, but with summer themed activities.  Look for 
more information to come. 

Thank you so much for your support this year as we all 
worked together to help your child become the best 
that they can be.  Have a safe and happy summer! 
 

Second Grade Teachers 

 
May has finally come which means we will 
be wrapping up another successful year in 
our Pre-K class.  Miss M is planning a visit 
and giving us ideas of how to honor our 

Mothers during Mother’s Day.   So Mother May 
I ask you to have your child share some of the 
darling songs we are learning on your day and we 
are sure you will absolutely love our Mother’s Day surprise we 
are making for you. 
Miss M is also bringing in her favorite stories of “When You 
Give a Mouse a Cookie” and “When You Give a Moose a Muf-
fin”.  Speaking of Muffins; mark your calendars this month of 
May for our Muffins for Mom and Donuts for dad that will be 
coming up soon on May 15th between 8:05 and 8:40 (2nd bell). 
 
Mr. Z, our final letter from Letter People Land will zip in 
from Zanzibar to talk about zippers, zoos and zebras. We will 
continue our counting practice to 20 and 
above.  Please continue to read to your child as much as possi-
ble as well as practice and review letters and numbers over 
the summer months. 
 
It is time to say our final good byes this month and in doing 
so we would like to wish our rising Kindergarten friends fare-
well and good luck next year.  Isaac, Valen, Alex, Grayson, 
Aristides and Nethius will be off next year to new adven-
tures we wish them all the very best.   For those of our 
friends who 
will be returning next school year we wish you a safe and fun 
summer and we will see you next year (Monday, August 12, 
2019).  Please remember early dismissal days will be begin 
Thursday, May 24th, 25th and 28th at 1 pm.  School will also be 
closed in honor of Memorial Day on Monday, May 27th.  
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Eastbrook Local News: Intermediate Classes 

It’s hard to believe that we are nearing the 
end of the 4th grade year! FSA Reading testing 
is on May 1st and 2nd, and FSA Math is May 7th 
and 8th.  Please continue to send your child to 

school prepared for testing by making sure they get 
lots of rest and eat a good breakfast! Reading clas-
ses are finishing the year off learning about Florida 
by reading about and studying different aspects of 
Florida’s history and economy.  Students will also be 
working on other Florida-related projects before 
the end of the year.  We are excited to spend these 
remaining weeks on projects and preparing for 5th 
grade!  The last few weeks of school are always very 
exciting for the kids. We are working on math pro-
jects that review the skills we've learned this year. 
We are also getting ready for 5th grade math by 
learning the order of operations, points on a grid, 
and 2-digit division, just to name a few! It is ex-
pected that fifth graders be fluent in their multipli-
cation facts, so please continue to practice at home.  
Our annual kickball tournament will be Tuesday, May 
21st, so please keep an eye out for the invitation that 
will be sent home.  Teachers will also be sending no-
tices about end-of-year events and parties, so please 
make sure you continue to monitor Class Dojo and 
your child’s binder daily!  

 
Fifth Grade is working on wrapping up the 
year. We are getting ready for our FSA 

Exams coming up in May. Students are reviewing 
material in class and maybe at home too. Students 
in 5th Grade take an ELA, Math, and Science Exam. 
Please keep in mind the testing dates and make 
sure your child gets rest, a good breakfast, and is 
at school on time the days of testing.  Please make 
sure to check Skyward so that your child has all 
of their work submitted to their teacher.   
 On Friday, May 17th, 2019 5th Grade is at-
tending an End of Year Trip to Oviedo. There we 
will go to District Eat and Play.  This will occur 
during the normally scheduled school day. On May 
21st, we will hold our annual 5th Grade Awards Cer-
emony where parents are welcome and encouraged 
to attend. May 23rd is our 5th Grade Biography 
Brunch from 9:30-10:30. Parents once again are 
welcome to attend this event.  Keep in mind the 
last 3 days of school are early dismissal and the 
last day of school is Tuesday, May 28th.  On behalf 
of the 5th Grade Team, we would like to thank you 
for a wonderful year. We wish you a relaxing sum-
mer. Best wishes in middle school next year.   

Tips for Reducing Test Anxiety  

The most important thing that you can do to reduce 
your child’s test anxiety is not to get stressed yourself 
because they will pick up on your stress. Trust that they 
are prepared and ready. Below you will find some tips 
and techniques to help your child reduce their test anxi-
ety.  

-Get plenty of rest and sleep the night before the test. 

-Have your child dress comfortably.  Layers are helpful. 

-Arrive early on testing days to get free breakfast! 

-Don’t listen to any negative talk around you. Think only 
positive thoughts, push negative thoughts away and re-
place them with positive ones. 

 

Recommended Techniques 

Engage in deep breathing for 2-5 minutes. Close your 
eyes and concentrate on the air going in and out of your 
lungs. Take long, deep breaths, fill your lungs and abdo-
men, hold your breath, and then exhale. 
 
Engage in guided imagery for a few minutes. Pick a scene 
that you find peaceful, beautiful, and natural. Think 
about what you see, what you hear, what you feel and 
what you smell while in this scene. 
 
Consider teaching your child how to use positive affir-
mations.  For example, “I am going to rock this test!” 
 
        Ms. McGuire, Guidance Counselor 

It’s hard to believe that we’re entering the last 
month of the 2018-2019 school year! As our 
students prepare for their final phase of FSA 
testing for this year, we’re reviewing the follow-

ing skills during Math Boot Camp: multiplying and divid-
ing within 100, solving problems using the four opera-
tions, applying the properties of operations, adding 
and subtracting within 1000, locating fractions on a 
number line, determining equivalent fractions, compar-
ing fractions, drawing and interpreting data on a 
scaled bar graph and picture graph, telling time to the 
nearest minute, measuring length to the nearest half 
and quarter inch, measuring liquid volume and mass, 
identifying attributes of two-dimensional shapes and 
calculating the measurement of the unknown side when 
the perimeter or area is given. Please review these 
skills with your student in preparation for the Math 
FSA on May 7th and 8th. 

In addition to the FSA, our third grade students will 
be taking their 3rd iReady Reading Diagnostic Assess-
ment the week of May 13th and the iReady Math Diag-
nostic Assessment the week of May 20th. Prior to each 
assessment it’s important that your student gets plen-
ty of rest and has a nutritious breakfast. 

In celebration of the end of the school year, third 
grade will have an autograph party, third grade party, 
and an ice cream party. Watch for upcoming infor-
mation about these events.  

We hope you have a relaxing summer and look forward 
to seeing you in August! 
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Eastbrook Local News: Special Areas 

Media Center 
 

Our new books have arrived and will 
be on the shelf next week. Please 
continue to encourage your child to 
read and take AR tests. We are so 
close to our goal of 10,000 points 
for this school year. If we reach 
our AR points goal students will be 
allowed to wear pajamas to school.  

Please be sure your child returns 
all library books by Friday May 
10th. If they are not returned you 
should be receiving a notice to pay 
for that book/s before school is 
out for summer. 

The new Sunshine State Young 
Reader Award Book Lists for 2019-
2020 are out and can be found on 
the official SSYRA site: 

 

https://www.floridamediaed.org/ssyra.html  

 

 

 
 

BUSINESS PARTNERS 
Listed below are our current business 
partners that aide in the success of our 
students through a variety of ways from 
incentive coupons to providing volunteers. 

7/11—3608 Aloma Ave. 

Fun Spot America—5700 Fun Spot Way 

Aloma United Methodist—3045 Aloma Ave. 

Jeremiah’s Italian Ice—6864 Aloma Ave  

Orlando Tae Kwan Do—4100 Metric Dr. 

Sonny’s Bar-B-Q — 3390 University Blvd. 

Tijuana Flats—3635 Aloma Ave.  

Tuscany Pizza—3748 Howell Branch Rd. 

Victory Martial Arts—2175 Aloma Avenue 

Rock & Brews—7131 Red Bug Lake Rd  

Broadway Pizzeria—4030 N Goldenrod Rd  

Summit Church—735 Herndon Avenue 

Aim High Martial Arts—6840 Aloma Ave.  

Bagel King—1455 Semoran Boulevard 

Want to be a Business Partner?  

Contact Janice Zeiger for more information! 

Art Corner 

Happy May!  This month, we are work-
ing on our street art for the upcoming 
music and art show.  Each grade level 
is learning about a different street 
artist.  At the show, you will see art 
inspired by Invader, Buff Monster, 
Jean-Michel Basquiat, Keith Haring, 
and Shepard Fairey.  We cannot wait 
for you to see our art!   

Thank you so much for your support 
this year.  I hope you all have a won-
derful and art-filled summer break! 

Jordan Senarens 

PE 

We have had an outstanding 
year here at Eastbrook.   Our 
Cross Country season was a suc-
cess.  We had over 100 students 
participate in the program this 
year and many students placed 
in the meets that were held.  
Our classes participated in les-
sons that helped them develop 
sport skills and improve their 
fitness level.  We had a wonder-
ful Field Day in which students 
had an opportunity to display 
their track and field skills.  We 
also had a fun filled Country 
Western Day in which family 
members had an opportunity to 
learn new line dances.  We hope 
that you are able to attend the 
Eastbrook Health and Wellness 
Fair, which will be held on May 2 
from 6-7:30p.m.  Most of all, we 
are thankful for the opportunity 
to teach your children and we 
have been blessed to have amaz-
ing support from all of the fami-
lies here at Eastbrook.  Have a 
great summer and stay healthy 
and happy.  

 

 
 

For the final quarter of this year, we are focusing on reflecting on our work.  As we 
complete each step of the process, students will reflect on predicting the outcome, 
analyzing what is working and what is not, and looking back at the project as whole to 
decide what could be improved or changed.  We continue to talk about growth mindset 
in all that we do. 

     With springtime here, a few classes will be working on life science projects.  First graders will be 
constructing a structure that can hold netting to protect the growing caterpillars from one of their 
predators, the wasp.  We are (hopefully) growing milkweed in our classroom.  Fifth graders will be 
working on an environmental engineering project to beautify our butterfly garden.   

    Fourth grade students will be building a working windmill and can discuss how windmills can help the 
Earth by creating clean power.  Third graders will be researching how a solar oven is constructed and 
how it can be used to heat food.  Second graders will be creating a boat that can float and be moved 
only by magnets.  Finally, the kindergartners are celebrating becoming 1st graders by creating letters 
that can stand to be used as a banner.  

     Thank you for all of your support this year!  It has been a fantastic year and so proud of each stu-
dent’s accomplishments.  

Parents:  

Please make sure that 
your bikers and walkers 
know that they must 
walk to the crossing 
guard in order to cross 
Tangerine Avenue when 
walking to school.  

https://www.floridamediaed.org/ssyra.html
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